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Kia ora

Changes to the annual reporting requirements for domestic trusts 
Changes have been made to the annual reporting requirements for domestic trusts to better
understand and monitor the use of trusts and their financial positions.

Trustees will need to provide additional information about a trust’s earnings, financial position,
settlements, settlors, distributions, beneficiaries, and powers of appointment.

Any trust that derives assessable income in a year will be required to provide these additional
disclosures for that year (some exclusions apply). The extra information is required for the
2021-2022 tax year and every year after that.

Why you’re receiving this letter
Our records show that your trust is active. If no exclusions apply (exclusions can be found in
the enclosed information sheet), the trust must now provide the additional disclosures for each
year it derives income starting from the 2021/2022 tax year.

More information about the additional requirements
The information sheet enclosed also shows which trusts need to comply with the new rules,
who is excluded, and what extra information is required if you do need to do the additional
reporting.

If you do need to comply with the rules
When you complete your 2021-2022 income tax return you will need to disclose: 
• your earnings and financial position (assets, liabilities, and equity)
• the details of anyone who is a settlor of the trust
• the amount and nature of any settlement made during the year, and the details of the

person who made the settlement
• the details of any beneficiary who has received a distribution during the year, the amount

and nature of the distribution, and any movements in the beneficiary’s account.
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If you file electronically all the new disclosures are captured in the return, if you complete a
paper return:  
• financial information is captured on the IR6,
• details of settlors and settlements is included on the new IR6S,
• additional information for beneficiaries is included in the IR6B.

You also need to tell us the details of any person who has power of appointment for the trust.
This is not included with the annual return in myIR, instead, within the income tax panel click
on More... and select Manage Power of Appointment under the Manage account subheading.
Alternatively, you can send us a completed form, the IR6P.

If you normally file a paper return and didn't receive a tax pack this year, you can download
and print a copy of the return from our website.

You can find copies of these forms on our website under “Forms and guides”. 

Ngā mihi,

Tony Morris
Customer Segment Leader, Inland Revenue
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